
Yavapai Roadrunners Quarterly Meeting


April 12, 2023


Goldwater Lake Park, Lakeview Ramada


Jerry Winters Called the meeting to order at approximately 11:45 am. Dan Grayson led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. Charlie Shipman gave a prayer for our group. Dan Grayson introduced the 
new members, the Lacoss’s and Tom Neely/Carmella Leyva. We paused for everyone to eat 
their lunch.


After lunch Jerry stated our goals – To have fun, get everyone involved, have more outings, 
recruit new members, support out sponsor (now Blue Compass), and support the Vets.


Old Business 


• Ray gave an update on the Tombstone Trip in February, 6 rigs endured the cold 
weather and had fun around the campfires.


• Jerry explained the conversion of the Affinity sale to Blue Compass.


• Our website has been renewed.


• Mary reviewed our minutes from January 7, Mike Zacharia moved to approve, Dan 
Grayson seconded.


• Pam Zacharia gave the Treasurer’s Report. Total balance is $5007.23. Adrian Geiger 
moved to approve. Dan Grayson seconded.


Membership – Dan Grayson reported we have a total of 30 rigs including 2 new member rigs.


New Business


• Jerry asked if a few people could work the Costco/Affinity show April 14-15. We had 
no volunteers.


• Affinity annual show - May 4 & 5 snacks and recruitment only and the 6 & 7  Cook 
and Serve as in the past. Sign up sheets are here to complete. Th and F  10:30 – 2,  we 
will need 2 people each day both sites to do recruitment and hand out snacks. Sat/
Sun 10:30 – 2:30 we will need 9 people at Prescott and 5 people at PV for both days 
for cooking and serving. We still have openings and will be following up to fill the 
open slots. Please help out.


• Jerry mentioned Arnie Critelli’s memorial was well attended by the Roadrunner Club. 
Lee and Sally Rosenfeld are back with us and we are thankful.




• Affinity has renewed covering first year dues for new members who buy a rig from 
them.


• Upcoming trips – Buckskin Mtn with the Meyers. Mary shared the highlights that will 
be occurring April 16 - 20. Jerry gave a brief overview of the Durango trip for the first 
week of June.


• Jerry went over the balance of calendar items – Quarterly Mtg at Affinity July 15. 
Janis Bevier gave a brief on the Williams trip Aug 14-18. Barbara Geiger gave a brief 
on Red River in September 24-29. October will be a run to Rocky Point from 9-13. 
Charlie Shipman gave a brief on the Page Balloon Regatta Nov 2-6. Annual Planning 
Meeting will be Nov 10-14 at Camp Verde.


• Jerry mentioned our new Affinity/Blue Compass rep is now Gonzo.


Ray mentioned that the Facebook page is private so as to keep members names from being 
published. Both the website and FB page have all docs updated for members use.


Communications – Jerri Rook is travelling out of the country until May. Communications on 
hold until she returns.


Sally Rosenfeld said that if anyone wants to buy shirts, hats, flags, they can go to her house to 
purchase. She is not bringing merchandise out at this time.


Charlie Shipman mentioned that the newsletter is late this month because of personal illness.


50/50 – Carolyn Peterson winner


Meeting was adjourned at 1:20.


Respectfully submitted,


Mary Meyers


Secretary


